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Updated Arrangements for Deferral of Class Resumption (Secondary)

Dear Parents,

The Education Bureau (EDB) has announced that all schools will resume classes on 20th April 2020 at
the earliest, pending further assessment. Teachers are working hard during the school suspension to
provide various methods of support to ensure learning is taking place at home. We thank all parents
for their support and encourage our students to maintain active participation as we are able to deliver
the curriculum content through online lessons/video teaching.
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Moreover, through using various methods of e-learning, we hope that our students will be given the
opportunity to strength their learning skills in areas such as using technology, problem-solving and
time management. Although there is no online learning during Easter holiday, we encourage students
to continue their communication with teachers for further support.
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In light of the extended school suspension, we have made the following arrangements to ensure all
students receive the maximum number of lesson hours after school resumes:
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Events that have been cancelled:
e 14/3 Open Day
Second Term Saturday ECA
Year 3 Overnight Camp
Year 4 to Year 7 Study Tours
Staff Professional Development Days
Year 10 and Year 12 Study Leaves
TSA Oral and Written Examinations

Events that have been postponed:
o Assessment week will be postponed to 25th May - 29th May 2020 (Year 1 - Year 8) and 25th
May - 4th June 2020 (Year 9 and Year 11).
o Speech Day will be rescheduled.

Saturday School:

e Saturday school half days will take place once school resumes until assessment week begins.
These additional Saturday school half days will allow us to keep the Summer holidays as
planned. The Saturday school hours for Primary will be 8:30am to 12:00pm and Secondary
school hours will be 8:00am - 12:30pm.



For our Year 10 and Year 12 parents, please note that the Year 10 IGCSE and Year 12 IBDP
examinations will be held as scheduled. Details of the arrangements for Year 10 practical examinations

and Year 12 pending IAs will be announced at a later date.
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There will be a new timetable for Year 6 - Year 8 students starting on 9th March, which will extend the

amount of online lesson time.
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We will send out a survey in mid-March to all parents regarding the effectiveness of student learning
and development at home and will continue to adapt in order to meet the diverse needs of our
students.
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In addition, we understand some families may encounter difficulties due to the increased needs for
computer hardware. The school is happy to rent these families a Chromebook during this period
without charge. Please fill in the online application form (http://bit.ly/rentchromebook) using your
child’s CKY email address and our IT department will contact you to arrange the collection of a
Chromebook from school.
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We hope everyone is staying healthy and we once again want to thank you for your cooperation,
support and patience during this challenging time.

Warm regards,

r. Lau Siu Ling

Head Principal


http://bit.ly/rentchromebook

